
BEFORE THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 

RESOLUTION NO.  2022-107 

Approving Extension of the Room-Block Agreement at the Hotel Located at 3801 N. Interstate 
Avenue, Portland, Oregon 

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners Finds: 

a. The use of emergency shelter is one of many approaches employed by the Joint Office
of Homeless Services (JOHS) to address homelessness and related issues.

b. Extending the agreement to rent all of the transient lodging units at the hotel located at
3801 N. Interstate Avenue, Portland, OR (“Room-Block Agreement”), will continue to
provide 43 emergency shelter units in the JOHS portfolio, 4 rooms of program space,
and as part of Multnomah County’s homeless services response to the Covid-19
pandemic, will serve individuals assessed to be at high-risk of negative health outcomes
related to Covid-19.

c. Approval of the Room-Block Agreement extension in substantial conformance with the
proposed terms is in the best interests of Multnomah County.

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners Resolves: 

1. Extension of the Room-Block Agreement on terms substantially similar to those
proposed is approved.

2. Renewals, extensions and amendments may be executed without further Board action.

ADOPTED this 15th day of December, 2022. 
BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS 
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 

________________________________ 
Deborah Kafoury, Chair 

REVIEWED:  
JENNY M. MADKOUR, COUNTY ATTORNEY 
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON 

SUBMITTED BY: Tracey Massey, Director, Department of County Assets 


